DEMONS DEN (for 29.08.09) 

Today marks the end of a long season for most of our teams and although we have only our Under 16 football and Junior Hockey team participating next weekend, there remains a real sense of optimism looking forward to next season. Central to that optimism is last week’s post game announcement by President Merv Gaylor that Marty Shadbolt has accepted re-appointment as Senior Coach for season 2010. Marty has everyone’s full support and the encouraging form of his charges over the second half of this season clearly shows that he is on the right track. A Summer of selective recruiting, the retention of hopefully all of this year’s group, and a commitment to pre-season training should hopefully be bearing fruit around this time next year.

The Senior game started promisingly enough last week but after kicking 4 goals in the opening 15 minutes, a return of 2 goals 16 behinds from that time on was never going to be enough against a finals participant. With the finals door now firmly shut, I was telling our cat the other day that it is pointless whingeing about the ginger cat from over the road getting in first and eating its tucker. If you wait till halfway through the main event before you impose your presence on the situation and then get to the bowl for the scraps, no doubt you will still be hungry when the bowl is empty. Hopefully the lessons from this year will be taken on board and the ginger cat will be sent packing very early in the season. Awards last week went to George Allan, Marty Shadbolt, Bradley Driscoll, Joe Coatsworth, Jackson Keane, & Jake White.  

The Reserves almost created history with 17 of the 18 players named on the Thursday night actually taking the field. Unfortunately they came up against a pretty handy outfit even without Bezza but to their credit they battled it out to the end. Awards went to Aidy Coatsworth, Danny McNicol, Brian Allan, Tait Nicholls, & Jordy Bish.

The Under 16s went down by 10 goals but Donald certainly knew they had been in a contest by games end. The boys will be our sole football representatives in the finals but will need to play as a team today and next week to give themselves a real chance of progressing. It is a credit to the whole 9 of them and their willing Saints helpers that they have done so well thus far and we urge our Seniors & Reserves players and Demon supporters to get to the footy next Sunday and give them plenty of support. Awards went to Bradley Shaw, Dane McLennan, Joe Durie, Rhylie Botheras, Brock Bish, & Spencer Allan.

The Under 13 mosquito fleet did a great job against a quality opponent and have improved significantly throughout the season which is pleasing for all concerned. Awards went to Danny Harrison, Morgan Fawcett, Tom Trewin, Christopher Driscoll, & Sam Boltuc.

The netball girls again had a tough day but the B Grade certainly made their presence felt and almost pulled off an upset. Although as a club we have not had too many wins this year, the girls have played competitively each and every week and should be proud of their commitment and endeavour throughout a long season. Well done Girls!!! Awards went to:

B Grade - 
Jess Elder & Julie McLennan

C Grade -
Amanda Driscoll & Jasmine Harrison

Junior A -
Anna Brennan & Emily Anderson

Under 13 -
Tessa Botheras, Suzannah Fawcett, & Zara Mora

The hockey teams too found the going tough with the Under 13 team again flying the Demon flag with a solid win. No best player information to hand at the time of going to press but suffice to note that in the men’s section our 2009 leading goalscorer trophy will be a closely contested affair!! 

A number of former Demon players are currently involved in finals at their new clubs including Jezza Dixon, Aaron Noonan, Bert Cockfield, Josh Martin (Cairns Saints), Mark Braybon (Deniliquin), Matt Tinkler (Jerilderie), Ricky Allan (Ballarat), Josh White (Macorna), Corey Jones (North Ballarat), Danny O’Bree (Ouyen United), Braedon Ison (Horsham), & young Kris Dixon at Charlton. Apologies to any that I may have missed and we wish them all the best in their quest for premiership glory and would love to have them back at the Demons at any time in the future! A welcome new arrival to Wyche is little Grace and we congratulate Chris Duffy & Christine on a job well done. 

Don’t forget the Senior & Reserves Brownlow Night tonight. Frock up and rock up to celebrate individual achievements in the footy, netty, and hockey. Please note that all Senior end of year presentations will also be done tonight. Doors open at 6.30 pm. for a 7.15 pm start.

The B&F counts and presentation of trophies for all Junior Grades of Football, netball, & hockey will be held tomorrow commencing with a BBQ lunch at 12 Noon. Could families A-K please bring a salad and families L-Z please supply a sweet or slice. Come along and celebrate the season end with our junior sportspersons and acknowledge their commitment and hard work. All Senior footballers are expected to attend this function and show their support to their future teammates.  

Quote of the Day: “Never go to bed mad………stay up and fight”

For Sale:  ‘Parachute. Only used once. Never opened. Small stain!”

